

Century Toppers Rod & Custom Car Club

Minutes – regular monthly meeting held September 19th 2018

Meeting called to order @ 7:30 by Bill Campbell

Attendance: 28 members

Guests: No Guests

Secretary's report

The June minutes as recorded by Marlon Ball were distributed by email. Bill asked if there were any errors or omissions.

One error reported: **Dave Boudewyn's** transmission that he has for sale is a turbo 400 not a 350 as listed.

Motion to accept by **Dave Boudewyn** Seconded by **Bill Bresser**

None opposed: Carried

Treasurer's report: by Loyd Houston during Russ Etherington's absence

Income for August 2018

50/50 - \$85.00 taken in.

Winner's half of \$42.50 won by **James Robinson**. **James** graciously donated back to the club \$12.50

Gord Strongman donated \$1.00 to club to rectify the \$9.00 or \$10.00 donation from last month.

Total income deposit for August was \$56.00

Expenses for August 2018

A check for \$500.00 was issued to Make a Wish Foundation from the net profit gained from the club picnic.

Net proceeds from our picnic was \$443.69 and was rounded up from club funds by \$56.31 to \$500.00

Bill Campbell and Bob Bentham made the check presentation to Make a Wish Foundation

Current club balance is \$5,727.23

Float \$20.00

Motion to accept by John Fleury

Seconded by Brent Blakely

None Opposed Carried.

Old Business:

Teresa Christison BBQ - Cancelled

Deuce Days:

Ed Polinski mentioned that the available entries had been increased by two hundred. Al Clark will be notifying those on the waiting of the change.

Bill talked about the online registration and how well it worked. Registration was done by the City and the help of the Tourist Bureau.

Club Jackets:

Bill Campbell is having a club jacket made up for himself and would be presenting to members at the next meeting.

Cost will not be determined until Bill's jacket is done.

Don Wilson mentioned that the club should talk to Torque Masters about what they did for theirs.

There was a discussion on colours. Some felt that jacket colours were not as important as long as the crests were all the same and others felt that the jacket colours should all be the same.

There was a discussion on whether they should be two toned with leather sleeved, along the same lines as the rod & custom jackets, or whether they should be solid colours or two toned denim.

The Crest on the jacket is to be the updated style.

Bill will try to put some costs together.

Osoyoos Road Trip:

Bob Bentham gave a run down on the hotel rates for the different hotels for the 2019 show from May 30th to June 1st.

Event rates are now set, there are three main hotels that members are booking at.

They are the Watermark Resort, where the show is, the Best Western a little farther out, and the Holiday Inn.

Best Western (single room \$119.00) (suite \$139.00) per night, good breakfast but farther out of town.

Holiday Inn (single room \$180.00) (suite \$205.00) XL suite \$235.00 - no breakfast included and has outside and underground parking.

Watermark Resort - Single room \$180.00 per night, single room with den \$217.00, 2 room suite \$234.00, these prices are an average of the three nights. This hotel is the host hotel for the event and they offer covered parking.

Bill will be sending out email links for the different hotels to the membership. When you call to book your reservation tell them you are participating in the Cactus Jalopies Car Show to get show rates.

Some members have already booked at the Watermark and at the Best Western Watermark is about 40% booked (four story hotel)

Break:

50/50 resulted \$97.00 was taken in. The winner was **Dave Boudewyn** for \$48.50 Dave generously turned back to the club \$ 11.50

New Business:

Christmas Dinner: Dec. 8th

Bob Bentham said that **Graphics FX** will again be doing up the tickets for this year. **Bob** was also going to check with them to see about having them do club membership cards and signage for our picnic.

Bill asked members whether they would like to continue with the music and dance portion of the event or possibly have it as a dinner and social, as only a participate in the dance portion of the evening.

There were different live acts suggestions for entertainment made, but could be costly.

Dave Boudewyn suggested music Bingo as something that all could participate in and explained how it would work. Cost for this would be for the supplies. The costs for this will be looked into.

Most wanted to keep the music as background music, but without the formal dancing.

This year's event, like last year, does not conflict with the **Truck Parade**.

Ticket Price:

There was a discussion on the ticket price. For the last few years the price has been held at \$50.00 per person, however it cost the club \$53.00 per person last year to put on the event.

Bill asked membership if the price should be raised to \$55.00 to cover the cost or stay at \$50.00. After some discussion a motion was made by **Gord Strongman**

Motion: to raise ticket price to \$55.00 Seconded By Larry Jeannotte

Show of hands - Carried

Bill asked the membership if someone would be willing to look after ticket sales for this year. John Fleury volunteered to take over ticket sales.

Tickets will be available at the next meeting, or you can contact John at 250-361-6197 cell or email: oldwestauto@shaw.ca

Club Breakfast:

This weekend's breakfast was to be at the Roost but due to a last minute phone call from the Roost to Bob Bentham informing him that there would be a mandatory 18% gratuity fee added for large groups, there was discussion about that.

The members were asked for their input on this subject. After a discussion it was decided to cancel the booking and rebook with Mary's Bleue Moon Restaurant in Sidney for 9:30 AM on Sunday September 23rd.

Roster Book:

If you have any new additions or deletions for your roster book page, let **James Robinson** know now. He has to have any updates by the 30th of September as it is going to print in October.

For Sale:

Ken Clark Ford14" Magnum wheel \$400.00, 302 motor \$400.00 and a engine stand Also looking for a 3.25 gear set for an 8" ford rear end.

Bill Campbell has a pair of 37 ford front doors for 4 door/sedan delivery.

1941 Chevy 2dr sedan with a .030 over 454 needs the speed-o repaired \$30,000.00 Contact Bob Parker @250-721-0724

John Fluery

2006 Limited Edition Hurst Mustang - Black with Gold Stripes only 14,000 kms, comes with two sets of wheels. \$44,000.00 Ford T5 short throw shifter \$65.00, 2 halo halogen H/lights with signals \$60.00 for the pair. 16" electric fan \$65.00 And a 16" overflow stainless tank \$65.00

Bill Tinney looking for a medium club T shirt @ 250-383-7636 and is also looking for 2 rear steel fenders for his '37 Ford Business Coupe.

Gord Stewart has a 350 trans. for sale Contact @ 250-642-5702

Dave Boudewyn also has a Turbo 400 for sale

James still has some small sizes of the Anniversary tee shirts for sale.

Motion for adjournment by Bill Campbell

Carried - Next Meeting October 17th 2018 -7:30 at the Victorian Seniors Residence